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June 21, 2019 
 
 
RE:  FDEP ID: COM 288039, Weekly Update 
 
Jon Iglehart 
South District Director, FDEP 
2295 Victoria Avenue, Suite 364 
Fort Myers, Florida 33901 
 
Dear Mr. Iglehart, 

This letter constitutes the weekly update requested by FDEP concerning the removal of the lime residual at the 
South Street Property.   

Groundwater samples were collected today from MW’s 7, 8, 9 &10.  Additionally, surface water samples 
were collected from the excavations. The results will be submitted when they are received. 
The City has completed its voluntary cleanup of the lime residual at the South Street property.  The lake banks have 
been repaired to ensure that the slopes are structurally safe and sodded.  The fence has been relocated.  All grading 
and grassing on the site have been completed. 

The City of Fort Myers and their consultant have coordinated with your experts to determine the protocol required 
for the site closure.  Soil and water samples have been collected for testing as discussed with FDEP.   

If you have any other questions or concerns, please contact me at (239) 321-7630. 

Thank you, 
 

 
 
Richard H Thompson, P.E. 
City of Fort Myers 
Stormwater Resource Manager 
 
cc: Mark Martin 

Scott McManus 
 Richard Moulton 
 Saeed Kazemi  

http://www.cityftmyers.com/

